PLANNING AND PROGRAMMING COMMITTEE

MAY 21, 2003

SUBJECT:
DRAFT SHORT RANGE TRANSPORTATION PLAN

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE

RECOMMENDATION
Receive and file report on the Draft Short Range Transportation Plan for Los Angeles County.

ISSUE

The Chief Executive Officer has directed staff to initiate a Short Range Transportation Plan to identify MTA programming commitments and implementation schedules for all modes of transportation.  The Draft Short Range Transportation Plan has been completed and released for public comment.

BACKGROUND

Over the last year, staff has been developing a Short Range Transportation Plan to identify multi-modal projects and programs that are recommended for funding over the six year period from FY ‘04 – 09.  Staff has provided the Board with quarterly progress reports to present various stages of the Plan’s development.  Over the last quarter, the Draft Short Range Transportation Plan has been completed and released for public review.  

Draft Short Range Transportation Plan Highlights

The Draft Short Range Transportation Plan is MTA’s action plan identifying project priorities within available resources for the FY ‘04 – 09 six year period.  The Plan lays out an approach for a variety of transportation projects, including new Metro Rail extensions, Metro Rapid Transitways, a countywide Metro Rapid system, high-capacity buses, carpool lanes, and many other programs.

The Short Range Transportation Plan demonstrates how MTA has addressed the State’s budget deficit.  In spite of the projected State shortfall of up to $2 billion over the next six years, MTA has proposed a Plan that continues to fund up to eighty percent of the county’s programming commitments.  The Plan also begins to explore a range of innovative funding strategies that could accelerate the completion of projects that require additional funding.  Finally, the Plan reflects

consultation with subregional agencies and local jurisdictions along key congested corridors, and recommends strategies that can help improve mobility at the subregional and corridor levels.

One of the greatest challenges the Plan faces is that population growth will advance faster than funding resources over the next six years.  In spite of this challenge, the Plan will result in improved mobility and higher speeds in each sub-region and congested corridor, when compared against the “no-build” scenario.  These improvements are essential to support regional goals for mobility and air quality, as specified in the Southern California Association of Governments’ Regional Transportation Plan.  The Plan also supports environmental justice goals, improving access to minority and low-income communities through many improvements, including the implementation of the countywide Metro Rapid system.

NEXT STEPS

The Draft Short Range Transportation Plan was released in early May for public review.  Comments are due on June 4, 2003.  During the month of May, the Draft Plan will be presented in many forums.  Upon the review of comments received, a final recommendation will be submitted to the MTA Board for consideration at the June 2003 meeting.  The Short Range Transportation Plan will be updated on an annual basis to reflect additional priorities from on-going studies, to continue to update the out-years of the plan, and to reflect changes in funding conditions.
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